"Northwestern Ontario News"

Update and Prayer Letter from the Rasmussens, your missionaries to NW Ontario

"...doing service, as to the Lord, and not to men." Eph 6:7b

Nov. 2019

In Loving

October 25, 1952

October 30, 2019

Memory Of

Victoria Sakchekapo

We have been blessed:

- God's protection on our many miles of travel.
- 2. Opportunites to present the Gospel
- Great group of believers to work alongside



- 1. families of those who lost loved ones.
- 2. Evangelistic
 outreach: cookie
 exchange- Dec 6/
 Parade & carol singDec 14/ Christmas
 banquet- Dec 15
- 3. Van for ministry purposes.

Thank you for praying for us! The funeral for Victoria was a blessing to us! She loved the Lord and desired that all would come to know him. We were able to get reacquainted with an old acquaintance who has a wonderful ministry in writing Bible material for those who use English as a second language. We have already used some of his material.



On November 5th, just two days after

arriving home, we traveled to Thunder Bay to become Canadian Citizens. It was quite a ceremony with pomp and circumstance. But one we won't soon forget. Our church family threw a welcome to Canada party for us on

Sunday night. It was a very sweet surprise from people who have become like family.

The following week we traveled back to Round Lake to meet with some of the participants from the summer counseling camps. It was our privilege to encourage those who already know Christ and give the Gospel to those who don't. There is a plan to come back once of month to address spiritual issues in a workshop setting, so as to accommodate more people. We are excited to see what the Lord will do through the coming months.



Then, this past week, another native friend passed away. She was saved in 2005 and walked with the Lord for a few years before slipping back into alcohol abuse. It was a roller coaster ride for her. We praise the Lord that she is in heaven today. Bob was asked to officiate for the wake and funeral services on Nov. 27-28. A native friend from Thunder Bay came to spend the night at our house during that time. He is such a prime example of what the Lord can do in the heart of someone who is a substance abuser. He is always reaching out to his people and even gave our number to some who have recently trusted Christ through another group that comes up a couple times a year.

This past Monday, we had 9 people



This past Monday, we had 9 people come to the mission. Bob was very direct in giving them the gospel and everyone was sober and listening. Please pray much for this ministry. This coming month is filled with much activity and opportunity. Please continue to pray for us